
 

 

Dear GCDA members,  
  

Itôs finally starting to feel like fall and that 

means we are ready to kick-off another great 
year of GCDA membership events and oppor-

tunities! I want to start by saying how privi-
leged I feel  to lead our dietetic association 

this year. I truly appreciate my fellow GCDA 
leaders, past and present, who have taught 

me so much in the last four years of being 

involved on the Board. With their wisdom, 
words of encouragement, and the support of 

my family,  I am fortunate to be able to devote 
my time to this great organization. That being 

said, I am more than ready and very ex-

cited to take on the challenge of serving as 
your president for the upcoming year.   

  
I have set my goals high this year and I want 

to continue the legacy that GCDA has 
been creating. The Board and I have already 

been working hard to make 2017-2018 an 

exciting year. My first goal is to increase 
membership participation  through atten-

dance at membership meetings and GCDA 
events. I would like to see our attendance 

rate meet an average of 80% of those who 

register for each meeting.  It was great to 
meet many of you at GCDAôs first event, the 

Meet and Greet Social at 50 West Brewery. 
The event was coordinated by our COPI chair, 

Nick Bess and was a huge success.  

 
Our first membership meeting,  ñEnhancing 

Hospital Geriatric Care: Teams that Include 
the Patient and Familyò was on October 

10th at The Christ Hospital.  
 

 

Check out our website 
(www.eatrightcincinnati.org ) for additional 

information on all of our upcoming events and 

don't forget to share these events with your 
coworkers and friends so they can see what 

GCDA has to offer.  At the heart  of our   
membership meetings and events is our our 

membership  base. My second goal this year 
is to increase the size of GCDA by approxi-

mately 5% to 270 members.  Allison         

Bokenkotter has been working hard to build 
our membership numbers and encourage  

previous members to renew their AND and/or 
GCDA memberships.  Look for upcoming infor-

mation about becoming a liaison at your 

workplace to help us grow and promote  
GCDA activities.  

  
My third goal is to end the 2017 -2018 year 

with our  finances  in the black. As we plan 
the budget for this year, we hope to send at 

least 11 members to OAND's Legislation and 

Public Policy Day and continue to provide in-
teresting and educational speakers at each of 

our membership meetings, all while balancing 
our budget.   

 

Last but not least, my fourth and final goal is 
to update and revise  the GCDA bylaws, 

policies and procedures, and job description 
documents. It is important that we hold our-

selves accountable and having these docu-

ments organized will guide us to success!  
 

Again, I look forward to a great year serving 
as your President.  

  
Sarah Borman RDN 

GCDA President 2017-2018 
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Nick Bess, 
Council on Professional 

Issues Chair (COPI) 

2017-2018 GCDA MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS 
 

¶ Membership Meetings are FREE for GCDA Members. Donôt forget to Renew!                                                            
Non-members are welcome to attend for a small fee.  

¶ A light dinner is served! Network with other local RDôs. 

¶ One lucky member of GCDA will win a free AND Membership at EACH membership 

meeting just for attending!  

¶ Please RSVP for all meetings as they are posted on the event page of the website 

at http://eatrightcincinnati.org /   

 
UPCOMING NOVEMBER MEETING: 

Date TBD ð Erica Jackson and Emmy Weiss from The Lindner Center of Hope will be 
presenting broadly about eating disorders.   

 

Please watch the listserv and check our website for upcoming member meetings. 

Picture taken at the           
September GCDA Board   

Meeting at Clifton branch   
library.  

 
Left row front to back: Jessica 

Zaccagnini, Lisa Andrews, Megan 
McNeil, Elizabeth Vennefron,  

Ashley Martinez, Elizabeth Parish 

Right side front to back:          
Sarah Borman, Diane Dew,     

Jason Roberts, Hannah      
Thompson, Savannah Bast,     

Kati Klinger, Morgan Cheung, 
Cynthia Blocksom 

 
Picture taken at the         

Transition Meeting in June.  
 

Back row (left to right):           
Allison Cassin, Elizabeth Parrish, 

Lisa  Andrews, Diane Dew,     
Elizabeth Vennefron, Savanna 

Bast, Sarah Borman, Jessica            
Zaccagnini, Jamie Unkle 

 
Front row (left to right):          

Kati Klinger, Meghan McNeill, 
Miranda Fischer, Hannah   

Thompsen, Cynthia Blocksom, 
Suzanne Summer, Ashley       

Martinez 
 

Not pictured: Monica Smith, Pat 
Becker, Nick Bess, Betsy Oriolo, 
Lois Smith, Emily Sillies, Morgan 

Cheung, Fran Kazimierczuk &  
Jason Roberts (taking photo) 

 

Mark Your Calendar! 

Meet the 2017-2018 GCDA Board 
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http://eatrightcincinnati.org/event-2038801


G C D A  N E W S L E T T E R  

2017-2018 GCDA Board Members & Chairs 

BOARD MEMBERS:   

President  Sarah Borman 

President Elect Meghan McNeill 

    

Immediate Past President Diane Dew 

    

Secretary  Kati Klinger 

Secretary Elect Elizabeth Vennefron 

    

Treasurer Jessica Zaccagnini 

    

Membership Chair  Alli Bokenkotter 

Membership Chair Elect Miranda Fisher 

    

Council on Professional Issues (COPI)  Nick Bess 

COPI Elect Ashley Martinez 

  

DTR Member Elizabeth Parish 

Student Member Savanna Bast 

  

COMMITTEE CHAIRS:   

Legislative & Reimbursement Cynthia Blocksom 

PR/Media  Lisa Andrews 

List Serv Betsy Oriolo 

Website (OAND) open 

Website (GCDA) co-chair Jason Roberts 

Website (GCDA) co-chair open 

Officer Selection Diane Dew 

National Nutrition Month Co-Chair Morgan Cheung 

National Nutrition Month Co-Chair Hanna Thomsen 

Awards/Scholarship Fran Kazimierczuk 

Diversity Fran Kazimierczuk 

Policies and Procedures Suzanne Summer 

Study Group West Lois Smith 

Study Group East Morgan Cheung 

Hunger Panel open 

Historian Monica Smith 

E-Newsletter Editor Monica Smith 

Executive Governance  Diane Dew 

    



G C D A  N E W S L E T T E R  

Sarah Borman ð GCDA President 2017-2018  

Sarah works at the Cincinnati VA Medical Center in the surgical and medical intensive care units 

as well as covering the TPN patients for the entire hospital. She lives in the Kenwood area with 

her husband and 1 1/2 year old son William. Sarah and her family are anxiously awaiting the  

arrival of their second baby boy in late November.  Sarah is a loyal Bearcats fan and loves to go 

boating at her family lake house on Lake Lorelei. Sarah is looking forward to an exciting and 

eventful membership year!  

Kati Klinger ð Secretary 2017-18 

Kati graduated from the University of Cincinnati and became a Registered Dietitian in 2014. She 

currently works at Cincinnati Childrenôs Hospital Medical Center where she counsels children, 

teens and their families on a heart healthy diet to reduce cardiovascular risk. Kati has lived in 

Cincinnati for 8 years and enjoys going to sporting events and local breweries, running and 

spending time at special events downtown. 

Alli Bokenkotter ð Membership Chair 2017-2018  

Alli has been involved in GCDA for 3 years. As a new dietitian, she started out at Mercy West 

Hospital where she was supported by an incredible team of dietitians that fostered her dietetic 

career. Currently Alli is transitioning to the VA Hospital as an outpatient dietitian and is excited 

and welcoming of the new challenges ahead. In her free time, she enjoys being active, attending 

sporting events, and drinking unnecessary amounts of coffee. 

Nick Bess ð Council on Professional Issues COPI, 2017-18  

Nick received his undergrad in Dietetics and Criminal Justice from the University of Cincinnati 

where he also completed the Coordinated Program in Dietetics.  He wore many hats as a newly 

credentialed dietitian, working in different areas including clinical, outpatient, and rehab.   Cur-

rently he works at The Christ Hospital covering the only ACE unit in the region.  Nick's nutrition 

philosophy is making small sustainable steps toward change. Nick is a newlywed just back from 

his honeymoon! 

2017-2018 GCDA Board Member Bios 

Jessica Zaccagnini ð Treasurer 2017-18 

Jessica handles the money for GCDA for the 2017-2018 year. Jessica obtained her BS in Dietetics 

at the University of Cincinnati and is currently a dietitian at the Cincinnati VA  Medical Cen-

ter.  She is an active volunteer with the Saint George Food Pantry and champions a ñLittle Pan-

tryò in Walnut Hills.  She spends most of her free time planning her upcoming spring wedding.    

Elizabeth ParishðDietetic Technician Registered Representative, 2017-18  

Elizabeth journeyed into Dietetics starting with a Culinary degree from Midwest Culinary Institute 

in 2014. She has worked as a chef and in kitchen managerial roles since high school and has a 

great love for food and cooking. She received her Associates in Dietetics in spring 2016 and is 

working in long-term care as a DTR. In fall 2018, Elizabeth will be continuing towards becoming 

an RDN. Elizabeth states she has two rambunctious children, Ella and Gabriel, who at 6 years old 

and 2 years old keep her busy when not working or cooking! She is excited to be part of GCDA! 
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Listserv  

Betsy Oriolo,  
GCDA Listserv Manager 

If you have a job posting, event or 

announcement please email GCDA 
at GCDA@eatrightcincinnati.org  
 
The listserv is checked every 1-2 
days. Thank you! 

GCDA History 
GCDA IS 93 YEARS OLD. 

The Cincinnati Dietetic Association 

(CDA) started in 1924 with its first    
meeting on May 4th with seven people 

that formed the group. In 1929 it     
became affiliated with the American 

Dietetic Association (now Academy of 
Dietetics and Nutrition) and became 

affiliated with the Ohio Dietetic              

Association in 1934.  

Treasurer Report 
Jessica Zaccagini,  
Treasurer 
 
 

 
 

Are you curious about GCDAôs finances?  

Do you know how we spend your  

yearly dues? 

 

Hereôs a snapshot of just a few things 
that your money is going towards:  

¶ Public Policy Workshop 

¶ Interesting speakers for our    
membership meetings 

¶ Dinner at every membership    
meeting 

¶ AND memberships given away at 

each membership meeting to one 
lucky member 

¶ Support for OAND and future RDNôs  
      through the SASI program 

¶ Maintaining and growing the legacy 

of GCDA through our website data-
base 

Membership                              

Alli Bokenkotter 
Membership Chair 
 

 

Current members as of  

Sept 11, 2017:  

Member    Number of      
Category  Members  
Active RD 133 
Active DTR 3 
Active student 34 
50+ years 3 
Retired  5 
Totals   178  

Donôt forget to renew at 
www.eatrightcincinnati.org  
 
Renewal for 2017-2018 is online!  

RD $30, DTR $25, Student $10  

Honors, Awards  

& Grants  

Fran Kazimierczuk         
Awards & Scholarships                                       
Committee Chair  

 
The Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics 

offers awards, honors and grants to            
recognize individuals within the             

profession on a national level as well 
as at the affiliate level.   

 

Nominations for awards for 2018 
are DUE by November 15th! Take a 

few minutes to think about those 
RDNôs who make a difference every 

day. Lets recognize their hard work 

and dedication to the practice of die-
tetics and the communities they 

serve.    

MORE INFORMATION ON PAGES 15 & 

16 & at www.eatrightohio.org   

Contact Fran at knoxf1@nku.edu if you 
would like to nominate anyone.  

Social 

Media 

Did you know GCDA had a Facebook 

page? ñLikeò us for GCDA news and 

info! 

Email Lisa Andrews at  

lisa@soundbitesnutrition.com to post 

any info on our facebook page. Weôre 

also on Twitter!  

GCDA Board Updates 

G C D A  N E W S L E T T E R  

GCDA Website 

Visit www.eatrightcincinnati.org  to:  

¶ Renew membership  

¶ RSVP for GCDA meetings 

¶ View the Membership Directory 

*Please log in & update your profile.  

mailto:GCDA@eatrightcincinnati.org
mailto:knoxf1@nku.edu
mailto:lisa@soundbitesnutrition.com
http://www.eatrightcincinnati.org
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GCDA Journal Clubs: West & East  

Local GCDA Dietitians in the News 
CLICK ON THE HYPERLINKS TO READ MORE! 

May 2017: Betsy Oriolo with St. Elizabeth did an 

article on smarthealthtoday.com: ñDonôt trust the 

box: 6 nutrition tips from a dietitianò 

April 2017: Jane Snyder, Owner 

Soma Wellness, presented at 
the National Kidney Foundation 

Spring Clinical meeting Orlando. 
ñDream Big: The Need for CKD Dietitians in Pri-

vate Practiceò and in June 2017 had an article 

published in the online quarterly newsletter 
RenaLink Why Renal Dietitians Should Consider 

Private Practice   

8.4.17 Michelle Gottschlich 

was featured by We 

Thrive: Evendale Resident 
Passionate about Active 

Living, Mill Creek Triangle 
Trail & Citizen Spotlight 

 
Michelle Gottschlich was also published in several 

places: ñNutrition Support Following Injuryò 

in: Pediatric Nutrition in Chronic Diseases and 
Developmental Disorders. ñTranslation of       

Research into Clinical Practice: Modification of  
an Early Enteral Nutrition Support Algorithm   

Improves Safety in Pediatric Burn Patientsò in    

Support Line 2017. 
 

     Lisa Andrews, Owner of Sound Bites was on 

Fox 19 several times over the summer months: 
healthy back to school snack ideas, Edible Gar-

dens, Food for Women's Fertility and The Peopleôs 

Pantry  
Lisa Andrews was also featured 

in several news stories for the   
Peopleôs Pantry: May 2017 in 

Cincinnati Magazine: Peopleôs 
Pantry Cincy Is Like Little Free 

Library, But With Canned Goods; 

Soapboxmedia: Take one, leave 
one: Free Little Pantries nourish 10 Cincy food 

deserts; and WKRC Local 12: The People's Pantry: 
City-wide pantries offer free food to those who 

need it, and 6.30.17 on WCPO: People's Pantry 

Cincinnati transforms old newspaper boxes into 
miniature food pantries  

Shirley Ekvall and Vali Ekvallôs  
3rd edition of Pediatric and 

Adult Nutrition in Chronic  
Diseases, Developmental  

Disabilities, and Hereditary 

Metabolic Disorders is now 
available. Promocode        

AMPROMD9 for 30% discount 
at www.oup.com. 

10.11.17 Monica Smith with the Northern KY 

Health Department was featured on WKRC with 
Liz Bonis: More Matters: NKY Health Dept. helps 

teach kids about "Farm to Table" foods 

 2 CPEs requested / meeting  

 

Journal Club West  

Meetings are held near Drake 

Hospital in Hartwell at 8128 

Woodbine Ave., Cinci, 45216 

¶ The next Journal Club 

West is on Thursday,    

November 9, 2017  

from   7 -9pm  

¶ Topic: PreDiabetes 
 

For articles and information, 

contact Lois Smith at  

loissmith417@gmail.com 

New members wanted! 

Journal Club is a free benefit 

of GCDA membership where 

presenters earn continuing 

education credit.   

 

Prior to the Journal Club 

meeting, an article from a 

previously approved bibliog-

raphy is read. At the meet-

ing, a brief summary is           

presented, with discussion        

following. Meeting days and 

times vary depending on the 

needs of the group.   

Journal Club East  

Morgan Cheung  is the new 

chair. Meetings are still held at 

the Hyde Park Library meeting 

room. 

¶ The next Journal Club 

East is on Tuesday,   

October 24, 2017 from 

5pm -7pm  

¶ Topic: Artificial               

Sweeteners  

Please contact Morgan to get 

the articles and information, or 

ideas for topics at morganl-

cheung@gmail.com  

G C D A  N E W S L E T T E R 

Lisa C. Andrews,  
PR/Media Chair 

Lois Smith,                               

Journal Club West  

Morgan Cheung, 

Journal Club East  

If you have 
been in the 
news, contrib-
uted to videos 
or articles 
online, please 
share it with 
us!  
Email Lisa at 
lisa@soundbite
snutrition.com 

http://smarthealthtoday.com/
https://www.kidney.org/newsletter/crn-lead-story-dietitians-second-century-why-renal-dietitians-should-consider-private
https://www.kidney.org/newsletter/crn-lead-story-dietitians-second-century-why-renal-dietitians-should-consider-private
http://watchusthrive.org/blog/17-08-04/Evendale_resident_passionate_about_active_living_Mill_Creek_Triangle_Trail.aspx
http://watchusthrive.org/blog/17-08-04/Evendale_resident_passionate_about_active_living_Mill_Creek_Triangle_Trail.aspx
http://watchusthrive.org/blog/17-08-04/Evendale_resident_passionate_about_active_living_Mill_Creek_Triangle_Trail.aspx
http://watchusthrive.org/blog/17-08-04/Evendale_resident_passionate_about_active_living_Mill_Creek_Triangle_Trail.aspx
http://watchusthrive.org/citizen-Spotlight/Michele-Gottschlich.aspx
https://www.google.com/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=2&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjA7YaB08PWAhVEQSYKHeZgDi8QFggoMAE&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kltv.com%2Fclip%2F13574344%2Fhealthy-back-to-school-snacks%3Fautostart%3Dtrue&usg=AFQjCNFajNT34L3evN5Kf9fUsN5_Z
http://www.fox19.com/clip/13389911/edible-herb-gardens
http://www.fox19.com/clip/13389911/edible-herb-gardens
http://www.fox19.com/clip/13324165/food-for-womens-fertility
http://www.fox19.com/clip/13455373/peoples-pantry
http://www.fox19.com/clip/13455373/peoples-pantry
http://www.cincinnatimagazine.com/citywiseblog/peoples-pantry-cincy-like-little-free-library-canned-goods/
http://www.cincinnatimagazine.com/citywiseblog/peoples-pantry-cincy-like-little-free-library-canned-goods/
http://www.cincinnatimagazine.com/citywiseblog/peoples-pantry-cincy-like-little-free-library-canned-goods/
http://www.soapboxmedia.com/features/050917-little-pantries-local-food-deserts.aspx
http://www.soapboxmedia.com/features/050917-little-pantries-local-food-deserts.aspx
http://www.soapboxmedia.com/features/050917-little-pantries-local-food-deserts.aspx
http://local12.com/news/local/the-peoples-pantry-city-wide-pantries-offer-free-food-to-those-who-need-it
http://local12.com/news/local/the-peoples-pantry-city-wide-pantries-offer-free-food-to-those-who-need-it
http://local12.com/news/local/the-peoples-pantry-city-wide-pantries-offer-free-food-to-those-who-need-it
http://www.wcpo.com/news/local-news/hamilton-county/cincinnati/peoples-pantry-cincinnati-transforms-old-newspaper-boxes-into-miniature-food-pantries
http://www.wcpo.com/news/local-news/hamilton-county/cincinnati/peoples-pantry-cincinnati-transforms-old-newspaper-boxes-into-miniature-food-pantries
http://www.wcpo.com/news/local-news/hamilton-county/cincinnati/peoples-pantry-cincinnati-transforms-old-newspaper-boxes-into-miniature-food-pantries
http://www.oup.com./
http://local12.com/health/medical-edge-reports/more-matters-nky-health-dept-helps-teach-kids-about-farm-to-table-foods
http://local12.com/health/medical-edge-reports/more-matters-nky-health-dept-helps-teach-kids-about-farm-to-table-foods
mailto:loissmith417@gmail.com
mailto:morganlcheung@gmail.com
mailto:morganlcheung@gmail.com
mailto:lisa@soundbitesnutrition.com
mailto:lisa@soundbitesnutrition.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for attending the Annual Conference 2017!  

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS! 

AND Nutrition Services Payment Committee 

Alpha Sigma, USA, Inc. (formerly VSL#3) 
American Dairy Association Mideast 

Hughies Event Production Services 
Medtrition, Inc.  

Meijer 

Ohio Vegetarian Nutrition DPG  

Above: Jean Ragalie-Carr National Dairy Council Presi-

dent & Immediate Past AND Foundation Chair, GCDA 

Members: Nancy Zwick, Jessica Zaccagnini (GCDA 

Treasurer) and Lyndon Davis (GCDA Past President) 

Above: OAND Kendra Schmuck (OAND's Public Policy Coordi-

nator), Amy Reed (GCDA member), Meghan McNeil (GCDA 

Pres-elect) & Suzanne Summer (GCDA past president) and 

Lisa Andrews  (Ohio AND Media Rep, GCDA Media Chair)  

Right: Jason 

Roberts (OAND 

COPI 2016-

2017 & GCDA 

Past President) 

& Jessica Zac-

cagnini after 

receiving her 

RYDY award. 

Left: Susan Finn (OAND member & past AND president), Lucille 

Besler (2016-2017 AND president) and three RYDY awardees: 

Melanie Offineer Schaffer, Amy Hanley & Jessica Zaccagnini 

(GCDA Treasurer), Donna Martin (2017-2018 AND President)  

#OANDCle2017 You can checkout more pictures of at the Dropbox link 

 


